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The purpose of this memo is to serve as the preliminary assessment to identify whether the potential for 
vapor intrusion exists at the Alexander Avenue Petroleum Tank Facilities property (Site) in accordance 
with the most recent Department of Ecology (Ecology) screening guidance  (Ecology, 2016a,b). Site soil 
and groundwater is impacted by petroleum released from a historical tank farm. Our assessment 
indicates that under current site conditions the potential for vapor intrusion does not exist. The 
exposure pathway is incomplete and additional assessment is not necessary.  
 
There is one building within the area of groundwater contamination at the Site, Port Building 845 
(building). Building 845 is not constructed for occupancy. The building consists of a steel shed above 
asphalt pavement with two large garage doors on the northern wall and one on the southern wall . It is 
not insulated or air-tight. The building does not have a HVAC system to create pressure differential 
between the building interior and the subsurface, and does not include any enclosed spaces (e.g., 
offices, bathrooms, or other rooms) where vapors could accumulate (see Figures). The structure is not 
currently in use and long-term plans are for storage only (Attachment A). In its current condition and use 
the vapor intrusion exposure pathway is incomplete, the building is therefore precluded from additional 
assessment as outlined in Ecology’s guidance document (Ecology 2016a, Section 1.4.1, pg. 1-13): 

“If the chemicals present at the site are toxic and volatile, but the contamination is far 
from any occupied existing or planned building, vapor intrusion is not currently posing 
a threat to indoor receptors. There is no further need to assess the pathway, then, for 
the purpose of determining if mitigation or some other form of interim action is needed .” 

If building use changes, the Port will inform Ecology and perform further assessment as necessary.  
 
Let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss the contents of this memo. 
 

Sincerely,  

 
Sarah Weeks 
Environmental Project Manager, Port of Tacoma 
sweeks@portoftacoma.com  
253.383.9450 
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FIGURES 

Figure 1. Building interior, looking east. Puddles on the ground appear to have formed from leaks in the 
roof.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Figure 2. Missing panels above northwest garage door, looking northwest. 
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Figure 3. Northern exterior of the building, looking southeast. Missing panels above northwest garage 
door. 
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 ATTACHMENT A – Correspondence with Puget Sound Energy regarding Building 
845 use.  


